
 

 

 

                    NHTSA Recalls of Interest 

                                April 6, 2020 
 

 

Rear Seat Belt Assemblies May Not Lock As Intended  
 

NHTSA Campaign Number: 20V189000 

Manufacturer Subaru of America, Inc. 

Components SEAT BELTS 

Potential Number of Units Affected 4,862 

Summary 

Subaru of America, Inc. (Subaru) is recalling certain 2019 Crosstrek vehicles with rear seat belt assemblies with a 

dual-mode locking mechanism. The seat belt webbing sensor locking mechanism may not lock as intended. 

Remedy 

Subaru will notify owners, and dealers will replace rear seat belt assemblies, free of charge. The recall is expected to 

begin April 24, 2020. Owners may contact Subaru customer service at 1-844-373-6614. Subaru's number for this 

recall is WRC-20. 

Vehicle 

MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

SUBARU CROSSTREK 2019 

 

 

 

https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V189#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V189#recalls650


Driver Frontal Air Bag Inflator May Rupture  
 

NHTSA Campaign Number: 20V188000 

Manufacturer Nissan North America, Inc. 

Components AIR BAGS 

Potential Number of Units Affected 216,678 

Summary 

Nissan North America, Inc. (Nissan) is recalling certain 2012-2017 NV Cargo and NV Passenger Van, 2013-2015 

Titan and Armada and 2011-2012 Infiniti QX56 vehicles. Due to a manufacturing issue, the air bag inflator may not 

function properly or may rupture during deployment. 

Remedy 

Nissan will notify owners, and dealers will replace the front driver air bag inflators, free of charge. The recall is 

expected to begin May 25, 2020. Owners may contact Nissan customer service at 1-800-867-7669 or Infiniti customer 

service at 1-800-662-6200. 

Vehicles 

MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

INFINITI QX56 2011-2012 

NISSAN ARMADA 2013-2015 

NISSAN NV 2012-2017 

NISSAN TITAN 2013-2015 

 

Wire Harness May Chafe and Damage Circuits  
 

NHTSA Campaign Number: 20V175000 

Manufacturer Ford Motor Company 

Components SERVICE BRAKES, HYDRAULIC, ELECTRICAL SYSTEM, ELECTRONIC STABILITY 

CONTROL 

Potential Number of Units Affected 2,871 

Summary 

Ford Motor Company (Ford) is recalling certain 2021 E-350 and E-450 vehicles. A wire harness in the rear of the 

vehicle may contact the vehicle frame, resulting in damage to the circuits that support the fuel pump and the anti-lock 

braking system (ABS). 

https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V188#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V188#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V175#recalls650
https://www.nhtsa.gov/recalls?nhtsaId=20V175#recalls650


Remedy 

Ford will notify owners, and dealers will inspect the wire harness for damage. If no damage is found, dealers will 

apply anti-abrasion tape over the area and ensure clearance to surrounding components. If damage is found, dealers 

will splice in new wire and apply anti-abrasion tape over the area and ensure clearance to surrounding components. 

All services will be performed free of charge. The recall is expected to begin April 13, 2020. Owners may contact 

Ford customer service at 1-866-436-7332. Ford's number for this recall is 20S13. 

Vehicles 

MAKE MODEL YEAR 

  

FORD E-350 2021 

FORD E-450 2021 

 


